
LRYHA Meeting Minutes 
November 19​th​ 2019 / 6:00pm 

Merrill Fay Arena 
 
 
Attendance: Jen McGreevy, Rich Ellis, Heather Javalgi, John McKenzie, Jyoti Hall, 
Caroline Drouin, Mike Zegarelli, Francis Rowley, Jim Girard, Ron Mercier 
 
 
Call to order: 6:06 
 
Approval of October Meeting Minutes:Motion to accept October meeting minutes made 
by Rich, second by Jim. All in favor.  
 
  
 
Old Business 

● Children’s Auction Grant- 
 Jen is working on it. We will also be putting together  some gift baskets to be auctioned 
off at the Children's Auction. Jyoti and Francis will put together a group of players to 
deliver the baskets on Tuesday December 3rd. 
 

● Casino Dates- 
 December 4th-8th And December 11th-15th 
Each board Member will take a day to go in and sign off. 
 4th- Francis 
 5th- Francis 
 6th- Jim 
 7th- Rich 
 8th- Jen 
 11th- Caroline 
 12th- Jyoti 
 13th- Jim 
 14th- Rich 
 15th- Heather 
 
New Business: 

● Feedback re: goalie training- 
 Goalie training has been going well. Lou has help now with the Mite level kids so he 
can work with the squirt, Peewee and Bantam kids. Jen suggested Maybe breaking the 
group up, doing mites and squirts one week and Peewee and Bantams the next week. 
Mike will talk to Lou about it.  
 
 



● Uniform selection for next season- 
We are definitely moving towards Families purchasing their own uniforms. Jim is intouch 
with someone in Concord to make it happen. Hoping to have families work with him and 
pay him separately from the league.  
 We will be working on a Kick off day in the late summer that will also double as a fitting 
day. 
 

● Final Rosters Due, Coaches Credentials-  
 Rosters and Credentials are all set and due 12/15 
 

● Pond Hockey- 
Are we going to be raffling 
 off access to the Bobhouse again? Interest in it seems to be down. Maybe we can raffle 
off the actual Bobhouse to keep? Or do a 50/50 instead. We need to start thinking about 
this for our next meeting. 
 

● Inclement Weather Review- 
 As always we never really cancel but incase of cancelation Jen will make the decision 
around school release and let Jyoti know so she can email the league and blast 
Facebook. 
 

● 2020-21 Board Vacancies- 
 Board members need to let Jen know asap if they know they will not be returning. And 
we need to work on filling empty positions. 
 Jen sent out a text to all board members informing them Joe Spicuzza resignation, and 
board unanimously voted Francis Rowely to finish out Joe’s term. 
 
 

Public Input 
None 

 
Treasurer: Booklet made a $5000 profit!!  
 Tuition payment system is working great. 
 
ACE Coordinator: Jay Londer and Derek Becker are looking to put together a 
scrimmage for pond hockey. They need to put that together themselves and not be 
associated with LRYHA. 
Coaches for Squirt, Peewee and Bantam level want to work out a way to give each 
team time with a full sheet of ice. 
 Also need to talk to refs about carrying around pucks in their pockets. The pucks get 
warm and stick to the ice. 
 
VP:  Francis is working on scheduling LTP Mite games. Looking at 4-5. He would like to 
know how many games he should schedule for them and can they travel. Board thinks 



he should be in touch with coach and see how they feel about the number of games and 
travel.  
 Mite 1 and 2 have 5 Jamborees scheduled and mite 1 has 1 full ice scrimmage at the 
end of the season. Do they want more games? Board again decided it was up to 
coaches. 
 
League Rep: GSL/Seacoast Meeting Updates, State Meeting Update 
 Jen went to the meeting this month and gave the updates. 
 Rosters are due 12/1 and Coaches credentials are due 12/31. If coaches do not have 
credentials by that time they will be red lines for the rest of the season. 
 Background checks go up to $30 
Girls Select is 3/27 Sophia has been notified. 
At the time of the meeting there had been no tier movement. They needed more time to 
evaluate how teams are doing. 
 The Mite VP is looking to do a Mite Cross ice league. 
Uploading games scores is very easy and it’s all going smoothly. 
When games need to be changed we need to be sure to talk to other team and 
reschedule before we fill out the Change of game form. 
 
Sponsorship/Fundraiser Coordinator: Program done!!! And it looks amazing!!  
 We owe 4 business two sweatshirts each so Caroline will work with them to get those 
taken care of. 
We also now have new Lakers note cards 
 
In-House Program Coordinator: LTS is going well 
 
Secretary: No updates 
 
Registrar: No updates 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:53pm 
 
 
November 26th the following action was taken by the board: 
 
Francis made the Motion to appoint Michael Murray LRYHA Ref in Chief. Seconded by 
Jyoti. All in favor. 


